
FULTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

February 12, 2020
I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Dale Sikkema.
II.
Trustees: Joe Michaelsen, Art Kilburg, Steve Bull, & Dale Green 
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Kurt VanDellen & Jon Butz
III.
Roll Call #1 approved the January, 2020 regular meeting minutes.
IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for January, 2020.
V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for January, 2020.  
VI.
None
VII.
Additional information on changing tables for the station will be looked into further and provided at the March meeting.  There is a potential buyer for the old freezer.  This will be pursued further with an offer acceptable to both parties.  Roll Call #4 approved having preventative maintenance performed on the 2nd ambulance cot.
VIII.
Fire Chief Report: The battery backup for the computer in the charting room needs to be replaced.  Kurt will contact Nancy Hartsell on this.  It was suggested that funds from a safety grant be applied to a Tommy Lift for the squad with any difference in cost being split between Fulton Fire Department and the district.  Kurt will get prices to be presented at the March meeting.
EMS Coordinator Report:  Nothing to report. 
Office Manager Report:  Roll Call #5 approved the purchase of one Lenovo Desktop computer at a cost of not more than $800.
IX.
None
X.
Dale Sikkema passed along information from the February 2, 2020 IAFPD conference to make sure we were compliant with several items.  One item of providing monthly EMS call information for the minutes will be implemented starting with the March meeting.  Patti will check with Jamie Burkart of Winkle, Parker, Foster regarding another item dealing with taxes on volunteers paid less than $600.00.  The annual IAFPD conference will be held June 19, 2020 through June 21, 2020.
XI.        Meeting adjourned at 6:51 pm..

